2019-03-12 AC-119 Gunship Association Board Conference Call Minutes
1
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 EDT by MD. Members in attendance: MD, JH, DW, RL, LF, 
GS, CM, DL, JW, WL, CW and ES. Ellen Hester participated until JH could join in.
2
Secretary Report: The Board approved the minutes of the March 12, 2019 teleconference call.

3
Treasurer Report: DW - We have $23,645.96 in account #8815, $5,845.18 in account #1106 and 
received $758.15 from PayPal for a total of $30,276.29. The Treasurer's Report was approved as 
distributed, by the Board. 
4
Quartermaster Report: GS - AC-119 models sales are going guns hot. Our shipping costs are rising 
sharply so they are being evaluated for updating on the Web site. WL and Liz will handle this.
Reunion 2020 hotel room cost at the Ramada drop $30 if it is held in November 4th – 8th instead of late Oct. WL and Liz will develop a query that will be presented to membership for acceptability.

5
Membership Report: ES - receive two new Life Members and one new annual member. Renewal of 
Annual members are currently really slow. 
6
Media Manager: DL sent MD a new 4 terabyte hard drive. MD will divide it and use it for backup, and send it back to DL. ES has completed an inventory of individual videos compared to the list of names and will sent it to MD and GS. There is no info missing! Additionally, JP will work on group video interviews.
7
Website: WL and Liz are working on getting Reunion information posted on our website for registration. They are also working on sponsorships/donations protocols presented to the Board. They are working on getting LF's History project report on the Web.
8
Facebook: ES - membership is up to 568. The outreach effort is very valuable.
9
Salt Lake City Reunion update: CW - how do we engage people to come to the reunion beyond our current routine publicity? Can we link to other associated web site such as the 17th SOS, the Spectres, Spookys, or air commando’s websites? Two tours are being planned, but we are still waiting for bus info from the Little America staff. CW and MD will continue to push the Little America POC. CW is working on a tour/visit to Hill AFB for Fri. MD is still working out an email glitch for the guest speaker, so this is still in limbo. ES and DW will order 500 AC-119 Gunship lanyards/plastic holders for reunions. How “dressed-up” for Banquet attire was discussed. We do not want to have people NOT attend because they cannot or do not want to dress-up, yet we DO want to have a more elegant affair.
10
President's Varies: MD - John Wolff had a change of e-mail address. We verified that the most recent “contact list” from JH has John’s corrected address.

RL will distribute the Together We Served email letter to Board members. TWS may help publicize our reunion. A few Board members are members of TWS.
11
Newsletter: The next Firing Circle will be out in April. It will provide info provided to DL by MD, ES, WL, and include a request from Col Mac, and a short report on Norm Evans attending the 73rd SOS change of command ceremony, along with routine news.
12 
Last Orbit: GS added that for the 2020 reunion, breakfast will not be free. MD expressed that any type catering affair costs are on the rise. MD mistook JW for JD during roll call. 
13
 Next Board meeting: Tuesday, April 9, 2019
14
Adjournment at 9:30 EDT time (long one but much accomplished).
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